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Dear Mr Lovell

Objection to proposed change of long-standing environmental
designation (Area of Great Landscape Value) to housing in the
settiement of Linlithgow

(Site location: Preston Farm Field, Site Ref: H-LL 12)

housing - not just in West Lothian - but surely any new developments should
be located first where there is no similar greenbelt protection.

Second, the Proposed development encroaches onto the edge of Preston
House, which is a Grade A listed building. We understand that the Cala



Third, the proposed site surely fails a number of the Council's own planning
tests for infrastructure and local traffic impact. Preston Road, with 3 schools

and completely unsuitable for heavy traffic. If there is to be housing
development in the town, far better surely to opt for the south east sector
which has better road access and which would also fit with the Council’'s
recent decision to locate a new supermarket in that area.

Fourth, there are already capacity issues at Linlithgow Primary School and at
the local Health Centre. The recent addition of retirement fiats opposite
Linlithgow Cross, of which some 80% went to incomers to the town, has
already put additional pressure on the Health Centre.

Fifth, the additional housing proposed for Preston Farm Field would severely
damage the amenity of this area south of Linlithgow which lies between the
existing housing and Beecraigs Country Park. |t would also (according to the
local Canal Society) have a detrimental impact on the amenity of the Union
Canal in the area and the tourism associated with the Canal. This area of
greenbelt has been protected since the Second World War. We expect the
Council to continue to uphold that protection and not to be swayed by
developers whose main priority is maximising their profits.

houses on the greenbelt. That just does not make sense, unless bolstering
the profits of private developers is now to be the Council's determining
criterion.

For all these reasons, we oppose the development. We look to the Council
to dismiss it and to continue to protect Preston Farm Field as greenbelt.

Yours sincerely

David and Stelia Henderson





